5th Grade Newsletter

September 16, 2013          

Announcements:


Another week has come and gone.  Schedules are fitting together.  The students are developing some good work patterns.  Mrs. Fjerstad started Choir on Wednesday and Mr. Anderson will be meeting with parents on several occasions.
Our field trip to the Zumbro Bend Rendezvous in Mantorville is next Friday, September 27th.  It is an all day trip. The students need to bring along a sack lunch or they can order one from the school kitchen (it will be charged to your lunch account).  We will be placing orders on Monday, September 23rd.  There will be some time for the students to shop and buy goods from the craftspeople.  Students and their parents need to decide if they want to bring some money along to do this. Students need to wear comfortable shoes and clothes.  We will be checking the weather forecast and discussing what comfortable will mean.  We know that it will mean long pants and shoes that will keep feet dry if the grass is wet in the morning.
 To help pay for the bus cost, students are asked to bring $2.50 and the signed permission slip to school by Monday, September 23rd.  The admission cost is cover by the profit made from collecting box tops.  If you have any questions, please contact us at school, 477-3236, extensions 287 or 240.

Next Week in the Classroom:

Reading: 

Mr. Carlson:  We will begin Lesson 2: Blast off to Space Academy.
Mrs. Gillette:  We will begin Lesson 2: Blast off to Space Academy.
Math:

We will test on Chapter One: Use Place Value in Math on Wednesday, September 18th.  We will be benchmark testing the basic facts starting the end of this week.  It might be a good idea to review.  The students will be receiving their IXL passwords and can also review with IXL at home.  We’ll also start Chapter Two: Add and Subtract Whole Numbers and Decimals.
Social Studies:



We will be talking about the constitution and looking at some neat web-sites.  We will also be getting some background information about our Rendezvous field trip.
Science/Health:


We’ll begin working on Chapter 11: Using Forces: How Motion is Measured?
Language:

We will learn about verbs and how they are used.  We will continue to talk about adding vivid details to our sentences.
Dates to Remember:

Monday, September 16th – Band Meeting at 5:00pm OR 7:00pm
Tuesday, September 17th – Constitution Day

Wednesday, September 19th – Math test for Chapter 1, AIMSWeb Testing
Thursday, September 20th – Start Math Fact Benchmark Testing

Monday, September 23rd – $2.50 and permission slip for the Field trip is due
Thursday, September 26th – Fun Run at the school 1:30PM
Friday, September 27th – Field trip to the Zumbro Bend Rendezvous
Mr. Carlson and Mrs. Gillette
